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energy savings from the utility budget drops to 
the University’s bottom line.

Depending on how many projects are done 
and how long their relative paybacks are, 
the fund may be limited in its funding ability 
year over year. Originally, the intent was that 
the fund would be repaid within one or two 
years. As BU began to focus more on energy 
e�ciency, the faster payback projects were 
completed and longer payback projects 
became more common. With the creation of 
the Building Automation Systems group in 
2012, an initiative to ramp up energy reduction 
e�orts to 10% over �ve years increased the 
use of the fund to its limit. The initial funding 
amount quickly became insu�cient, and 
through the annual budget process, it was 
increased several times to its current amount 
of $4.7M to meet the funding needs of the 
initiative. 

The recommendations in the CAP will require 
a signi�cant ramp up of energy e�ciency 
projects. Projects currently being considered 
are generally higher in cost and longer in pay-
back than before. To support this e�ort, a new 
type of revolving fund will be needed, one that 
reinvests the savings from projects over the 
period they deliver savings, rather than drop-
ping to the University’s bottom line at the end 
of the payback period. This will help build the 
fund while additional investments are added 
on an annual basis. We propose reconstitut-
ing the current Sustainability Revolving Loan 
Funds from each campus into one Climate 
Action Investment Fund integrated for both 
campuses. The e�ect would be self-sustained 
growth of funds to support the increase in 
pace of project completion and the ability to 
invest in more capital intensive, longer pay-
back projects to be phased in later.

Beyond the funding itself, additional mea-
surement and veri�cation will be required for 
funding increases by energy project savings. 
Energy project savings should be con�rmed 
prior to infusions of capital to the fund by 
ensuring that the energy project is performing 

as intended. With enhanced measurement 
and veri�cation, project savings can be 
assessed more accurately and lower the risk of 
unforeseen budgetary issues to the University. 
Increased maintenance will also be necessary 
for the University to maintain project savings 
in the �eld to ensure recurring savings.

With higher costs and longer paybacks, the 
scope of energy projects is also changing. 
Deferred maintenance costs are becoming a 
larger portion of the cost of energy projects, 
as deferred items are needed to be addressed 
before an energy project can be completed 
and function as designed. Increased costs 
without energy savings associated lengthens 
paybacks and ties up funding for future proj-
ects. In some cases, another funding source 

should be considered so as not to hinder the 
steady cash �ow provided by the Climate 
Action Investment Fund.
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